

Seabreeze Elementary School Advisory Council

February 15th, 2022 Minutes

Seahorse Sprint Update:

President Lauren Stout was pleased to announce the Seahorse Sprint would be running "like normal" this year. Grades would be back to running all together, with parents/volunteers marking laps. Resource team will assist event (music, monitoring) and PTA will provide water bottles and popsicles for all classes. School focus is currently on getting more students registered for the event.

Principal's Report

Mid-Year Stakeholders Report

The majority of this month's meeting provided time to review school data according to the midyear assessment window. Principal Kimball shared school grade projections, which PMA2 predicts Seabreeze to fall 14 points of an A. Principal Kimball identified areas of concern, and shared prescriptive plans for growth by PMA 3. The next testing window falls directly before Spring Break, ending March 7th.

Our School Advisory Council met to discuss school priorities and suggestions for improvement for the remainder of this school year, as well as the upcoming school year. Suggestions include:

This Year:	Next Year:
Volunteers to read aloud, work with fluency	Returning UNF to Carver Center (Sci/STEM)
Volunteers to assist with math facts	Academic Nights OR "A Day in the Life"—
	something held in the Spring to provide work
	samples, expectations, similar to Open House but
	immersive and during the day. Provide food
	trucks for families. (Academic support)
Literacy Week and Math Week	Consider return of Community Education for
	after school, begin looking for new directors.
	(Academic enrichment)
Sidewalk chalk messages motivating students and	Student activity stations and sensory walks on
teachers during FSA, as well as during Staff and	the floors, especially throughout primary halls
Teacher Appreciation	and common areas. PTA to support purchase.
	(Culture/climate support)